



December 2024 – Merry Christmas to you ALL!

Nebraska P.E.O. Home, 413 North 5th Street, Beatrice, NE 68310-2902 Phone: 402-228-4208

Email: nebraskapeohome@outlook.com
https://www.nebraskapeohome.org/

Recently updated "Gift Ideas" for the Home has been placed on the opening page of our website. Check it out! (website address above)

RESIDENT NEWS: Two new residents have been welcomed in recent weeks. Both Gail and Yvonne are delightful woman and are quite sharp!

Gail Eskra, of Beatrice, has a sister-in-law who is a P.E.O. sister in Arizona. Gail loves to play bridge. Gail used to be a snowbird spending winters in Arizona, but no plans to do that this year.

Yvonne Dalluge, of Pawnee City, is a member of Chapter AV. She has been very involved in the development of the museum and has traveled a lot during her lifetime. She will be doing some programs about the museum and the places she has visited for all residents to enjoy.

CHAPTER FM FUNdraiser – TOUR OF HOMES (decorated for Christmas): Very soon, Sunday, December 8, 2024, from 1:00 to 5:00, you do not want to miss visiting FIVE homes, including our P.E.O. Home, to see the beautiful holiday decorations. Chapter FM is sponsoring this as a fundraiser for our P.E.O. projects. Tickets are \$30 each. You can find more information on Facebook, where there is a QR code for purchasing tickets. You can also purchase tickets on December 8th at ANY of the five locations. You will be given a bracelet to identify you as a ticket-purchasing visitor. If you have questions, you may contact Home Board President, Rose Fetty, a member of Chapter FM:

Rfetty89@@yahoo.com (preferred contact) or, 402-223-5842

NOTE: Please do not plan to bring item donations on December 8th, as many guests are expected. If you have a monetary donation, for the Home, you are welcome to bring a check with your completed donation form.

ROOF NEWS: The new tile roof has been completed! Another team will complete the work on the "flat" areas very soon. See the photos at the end of this article. There is also a photo from the Home Halloween party – cute costumes on the young people who attended.

THANKSGIVING: You are receiving the state newsletter after the Thanksgiving holiday, but at the time of this writing, approximately 20 family guests will be enjoying the holiday meal with residents. Rest assured, the meal was delicious and all had a wonderful time.

ADOPT PROGRAMS: All RESIDENT and/or STAFF gifts and cards are to be sent directly to them BY NAME: Nebraska P.E.O. Home, 413 North 5th Street, Beatrice, NE 68310-2902 Loving thank you for participating in these two programs! You help build MORALE and JOY

TOURS of OUR HOME If your chapter is interested, please know these things:

- --Contact Shari Little via email to set up a time email is below WELL IN ADVANCE, please! Tours are being scheduled into January 2025 at this point.
- --Monday through Friday works best morning is rather busy, but afternoon or evening certainly works chapters can have a meeting in the Home chapter room.

Contact Shari Little, Administrator to set up a date and time. EMAIL SHARI LITTLE: nebraskapeohome@outlook.com

<u>Another Reminder: THANK YOU FOR CONSIDERING:</u> The Nebraska P.E.O. Home is a 501(c)3, non-profit organization. Your donation may be tax deductible. Please check with your financial planner or tax preparer to see if your donation may be eligible to be deducted from your taxes.

<u>HEARTFELT THANKS</u>: Thank you, for loving our Home with your donations, visits, prayers, and care! Your love built our Home, and your love maintains it. THANK YOU!



Halloween Festivities



New Roof Tiles Arrive



Work begins



WOW, beautiful!



Nearly 2.5 years after the huge HAIL storm.